
11/30/15 Statement from City of Rio Dell, City Manager Kyle Knopp in response to Public 

Records Act request: 

 

Dogs that are brought to the attention of the City are handled by the Police Department. Priority 

is given to animals that are considered a threat to the health and/or safety of the general public. If 

the owner of a dog cannot be located or identified within a reasonable amount of time, the dog 

would be transferred to the custody of the Fortuna Police Department under the current 

agreement. This arrangement continues to this day. Currently, there is no formal agreement with 

Miranda’s Rescue. The City had a formal relationship with Miranda’s Rescue that ended in 2013. 

The City is not currently seeking to enter into a formal relationship with Miranda’s Rescue. 

However, the City has offered to help raise funds for Miranda’s Rescue through advertisement in 

the newsletter. Since November of 2014, the City has been billed and paid for 40 dogs turned 

over to the Fortuna Police Department for a total cost of $8,000. The budget for FY15-16 animal 

control, across all animals, is $6,500. 

 

Original PRA Request  

http://www.riodelltimes.com/FreedomofInformationAct/11.30.15MirandasRescue/11.8.15OriginalRequest.pdf�
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